

First Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Serbia Ivica Dacic received today Ambassador of the Republic of Austria in Belgrade Johannes Aigner.

Ambassador Aigner delivered to Minister Dacic a letter from Austrian Federal Minister for Foreign Affairs Sebastian Kurz inviting him to participate in the Ministerial meeting to be held on 27 August this year in Vienna, as part of the "2015 Vienna Western Balkans Summit". Expressing his gratitude for the invitation, the Head of Serbian diplomacy said he would be pleased to accept and participate in this year's Vienna Summit.

In the talks they expressed mutual satisfaction with the very good relations between Serbia and Austria and conveyed readiness for the further promotion of cooperation in all areas.